



UNION CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

COMMON MINISTRY

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF FEBRUARY 9, 2016

	Present:
	Absent:

	Pastor
	Bridget Flad
	
	

	Moderator
	Lou Norsetter
	
	

	Vice Moderator
	Jeff Gibson
	
	

	Treasurer
	Jeff Carels
	
	

	Clerk
	Gail Hohenstein
	
	

	Education
	Deb Rose
	
	

	Gifts & Memorials
	Marlene Lanoue
	Gary Hassel
	

	Inreach
	Heather Collins
	
	

	New Member
	Steve Jones
	
	

	Outreach
	Cathy Putman
	
	

	Stewardship
	David Thie
	
	

	Worship
	Sandy Polarek
	
	

	Communications Coordinator
	
	Shaun Shouldeen


	

	Talents & Gifts
	
	
	

	Guest(s)
	
	
	


Moderator Lou Norsetter called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm with a welcome to the new Common Ministry Members.  

Joys and Concerns:  Joys and concerns were shared, followed by prayer. 

Open Forum:  None.

Shared Reflection: Cathy shared a reflection.  

Senior Minister’s Report:  Bridget gave thanks for a smooth Annual Meeting, and to all who pitched in to help make the meeting flow well.  Now we are turning to Lent.  Ash Wednesday is this coming week; the book study begins Sunday.  There will be a 7 pm service on Maundy Thursday and a noon service on Good Friday.  Easter services will be at 8 am (Chapel with Communion) and 10 am in the Sanctuary.   Bridget reported some feedback on some outside activities.  After she spoke at the JOSHUA solidarity celebration she got feedback from two friends that their pastors quoted her on the following Sunday.  She has seen two women who participated in the St.Norbert’s Winter Women’s Weekend in church here.  Our teens who participated in the Ecumenical MLK service were on the evening news.  Bridget also reported that EPH is starting a capital fund drive; Church members will be receiving a letter.  She and representatives from other churches are also working with Dave Pietenpohl (EPH Executive Director) on a 365 day devotional, which will be used as a fundraiser and will be asking other Church members to work with her.   She distributed a list of the dates on which she will not be in worship during 2016:


Vacation Sundays

February 21
Rev. Steve Hartman preaching


April 3

Rev. Nancy Zorn-Micke preaching and presiding


July 31

Rev. Steve Hartman preaching


One more TBD


Non-Vacation Out-of-Pulpit Sundays


June 12

WI Conference Annual Meeting 
Preacher TBD


September 18
Union Retreat at Moon Beach
Preacher TBD


November 20
CREDO Continuing Ed Conf
Preacher TBD


Possibly one more Continuing Education Weekend


Possible Confirmation Retreat

She also mentioned that on May 15, Rev. Jane Anderson, Associate Conference Minister will be a guest Preacher.  Bridget will also be here leading worship on that Sunday.

Clerk’s Report

Minutes of the meeting of January 12, 2016 were approved.  (Heather/Sandy)

Gail distributed draft minutes from the January 31, 2016 Annual Meeting and asked Common Ministry members to review them and provide any comments before the next meeting of Common Ministry.

Correspondence:    Thank you from Ray Thompson. 

Treasurer’s Report

 Jeff Carels distributed the regular report.   He said it was a pretty typical January with income higher than budgeted and expenses were lower than budgeted.  His report was approved.  (Jeff G/Steve)

New Business

· Orientation to Common Ministry:  Bridget asked Ministry Chairs to review the Constitution.  The Common Ministry role is to represent the respective Ministries and also to be the communicators and connectors between the broader Congregation and the work of the Church.  It is important to participate in activities and be listeners, and work within the Church structure, along with Lou and Bridget, to get concerns communicated to the right areas so they can be addressed.  It is important to attend Common Ministry Meetings.  If the Ministry meets during the first week of the month please strive to get minutes communicated by the Wednesday or Thursday of that week so that any appropriate items can be included in the Common Ministry agenda, which Lou and Bridget try to distribute the Thursday or Friday prior to the Common Ministry meeting.  Gail ran through the process for review and distribution of Common Ministry minutes and asked everyone to please be prompt so that we can communicate them to the Congregation as soon as possible after each meeting.

Continuing Business  

· Visioning Team Update:  Bridget distributed and discussed draft goals and asked that we provide comments on the concepts presented.  The language is still being worked on.  The Visioning Team will be working with members of the Congregation to brainstorm strategies for each goal.  Broader Congregational input will also be invited.  John Wimberley will meet with the Visioning Team and the Stewardship Ministry on April 8 to help prioritize and consolidate ideas.  The Visioning Team would also ask each Ministry to discuss the draft goals at their March Ministry meetings and send feedback to John Feldhouse.  One aim of the process is to determine how much energy there is to support some of the ideas presented.  As we look ahead, Heather agreed to work with Bridget on change management strategies.  
Ministry Updates (if not included in minutes)  

OUTREACH

Outreach plans to do a bit of ad hoc fundraising to support putting a basketball hoop on the garage at Jubilee.  (There are two pre-teen boys living there.)  

NEW MEMBER

Steve reminded us of the Inquirers classes coming up (Thursday, 2/25 at 7 pm and Wednesday, 3/2 at 5:30 pm).  He will be in contact with Ministry Chairs to find out which class each will attend.  The meeting format will be a bit different.  Each participant will be asked to share what brought us to the Church.  Then as a second round, we will discuss what opportunities there are for people to get involved with each Ministry.  It currently looks like we may have 12 or more new members.  He also is looking for kitchen help for the potluck on New Member Sunday (3/13).  

GIFTS & MEMORIALS

Marlene had nothing to report.  There have been no grant requests to date.

INREACH

Heather said they need to confer with Education regarding dates for the YCA banquet. She said about 100 people attended the Annual Meeting.  We used about ¾ of the ham that was purchased, and about 3 dozen buns.

WORSHIP

Worship did not meet in February; Lenten plans were made in January.  A big thanks to Mary Kay Bishop who has volunteered to water our inside flowers.  Eric will publish a request for additional help for her in taking care of flowers when there are special occasions (Easter and Christmas) with lots of extra flowers, and to remind folks who contribute flowers that they can take them home.  

EDUCATION
The February meeting was cancelled.  Michael Lukens will be conducting sessions on “Is America a Christian Nation” on February 21, 28, and March 6 and 20.  Steve will talk to Michael about possibly recording sessions for people who cannot attend (e.g. choir).  Sunday School will do a welcome prayer for New Member Sunday.  

STEWARDSHIP

Chancel stairs:  Jeff Carels has talked to the wood finishing contractor regarding better demarcation of the chancel stair edges.  They recommend staining the first (bullnose) board a darker color (to match benches).  Stewardship moved to expend up to $600 from Capital Campaign funds to do that work.   The motion was approved.    

David reported that the Capital Campaign will make an initial $25,000 repayment of the loan Gifts & Memorials made to the Capital Campaign.  That will leave some funds to cover odds and ends that remain.  Pledges are still being fulfilled through this year.  

Jeff Carels reported on a proposal to add automatic openers to the bathroom doors on the main floor, with much gratitude to Betty Bienash for her continuing interest and financial support for accessibility issues.  His motion to make that facility modification was approved.  We should continue to observe whether there is a way to improve the signage for the first floor rest rooms.  Jeff Gibson is working with Jeff Carels and Tom Towill on the potential of installing wi-fi speakers in the English Room and the Nursery so that the Church service could be heard there.  

Talents and Gifts:  Cathy is working to identify people who haven’t been active for focused inclusion efforts and is continuing in efforts to involve new members into the Congregation.  Adam Stueck has volunteered to serve as Historian.    

Communications:  Bridget reported that a Communications Committee has been formed.  Members are Shaun Shouldeen (chair), Jeff Ash, Katie Klaus, Chris Schulz, Nicole Polarek, and Ben Champeau.  Union has a great story to tell and we are not telling it outside of these walls.  The group is focused on social media, as it is cost effective and allows for targeting an audience.  They plan to work on a revision to the publicity policy, and creating short videos of people talking about why they came to Union and what they love about it to invite people back for the program year.  .  

Other:  Chairs were asked to send a list of the Ministry participants to the office.  

Adjournment
After prayer, the meeting was adjourned at 8:28 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Hohenstein, Clerk 

Next meeting:  March 8, 2016 – Chapel Classroom – 6:30 p.m.
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